KEN CARYL RANCH TOWNHOUSE ASSOCIATION
RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

January 10, 2018
The regular meeting of The Ken Caryl Ranch Townhouse Association Board of Directors was held at the Ken Caryl Ranch House.  The following directors were present or absent as noted:

Ken Whiteacre
-  Present


Sue Bryant

-  Present

Bob Campbell

-  Present


Kathy Dann

-  Present

Rick White

-  Present


Phillip Mills – Agent
-  Present
Call to Order – Ken Whiteacre called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM.  A quorum was present.

Minutes – The minutes of the meeting held December 13, 2017 were approved as presented.

Open Forum
· Sharon Smolinski of 11826 asked to have her neighbor’s dumpster removed as it made it more difficult to access her garage.
· Ken requested a letter be sent to 11603 about a childrens’ playhouse on the lawn and not bringing in trash cans.

Committee Reports
      Architectural, Building & Maintenance Committee
· No committee meeting was held this month.  No standards are in the process of review.
· 11808 requested, belatedly, approval for windows.  She was sent a HIR form and returned it but further information is needed and will be requested.
Landscape Committee
· No meeting was held this month

· Environmental Tree Service will begin the pruning and tree removal on the 16th.
· Phil was asked to get proposals on deep-root watering the trees.

· Kathy will pursue the No Pruning decals with Mindy.
      Communications Committee
· No committee meeting was held this month

· The committee hopes to have the next newsletter out in the next few weeks.
· Several suggestions were made for articles in the newsletter.
Financial Reports – Phil Mills reviewed the reports for November, 2017

· Ending balance of the Operating Account is $54,492.  Reserves - $574,766.

· Disbursements during the month (not including the regular transfer to reserves) were $20,057.

· Delinquencies were up to $24,971.

· Prepaid maintenance fees were $20,699.
· Total expenses (12 months) were $18,757 over budget due to tree damage.
Property Manager’s Report

· A crack reported in the siding at 11623 was inspected and found to not penetrate the material.

· JTB Gutters presented a proposal for completing Phase III of the gutter replacement program.  They will need to modify the proposal to include an eleventh building – 11800 – 11806.
· A For Sale sign at 11623 was removed and placed in their courtyard.

· Schultz quoted $4,091 for beetle control and mid-season general insect control.  Phil was asked to obtain a competing bid.

· The new backflow cage  by the flagpole needs further work.  It is missing the padlock will not match up so it can be locked.

Unfinished Business

· Phil was asked to find out if the sprinkler controllers will need to be updated next year and to get another bid for re-building the controller stands. 
· Rick had a new lock made for the flagpole with extra keys which were distributed.
New Business
· The Board discussed the need for adding rules for dumpsters and pods but took no action.
Executive Session – None was held.
Adjourn – There being no further business to conduct, the meeting was adjourned at 7:30 PM.  The next meeting will be Wednesday, February 14, 2018 at the Ken Caryl Ranch House.

Respectfully submitted by Phil Mills, Acting Secretary

